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Thank you Chair, 

I will address Item 13.4 on Strengthening rehabilitation in health systems.

I have the honor of speaking on behalf of Argentina, Brazil, Colombia, Croatia, Kenya, Morocco, Rwanda, Slovakia and my own country Israel.

The first step in strengthening rehabilitation in health systems is to acknowledge its importance as an integral part of health services. Rehabilitation can enable people not only to live longer but also to live better.  Early and comprehensive rehabilitation determines how quickly a patient can return to active life and participate in society. Thus, rehabilitation is also about redefining the role of our health systems.

Everyone of us will need some sort of rehabilitation services at some point in our lives, no matter who we are or where we come from. 

Rehabilitation is an essential health strategy for achieving universal health coverage, for increasing health and well-being, improving quality of life, for delaying the need for long-term care and for empowering persons to achieve their full potential. 

We need to recognize that for most people, rehabilitation services are often an out-of-pocket expense which results in financial hardship for them or for their families or caregivers. Therefore we must ensure that rehabilitation is part of Universal Health Coverage and an integral part of the continuum of care that is provided at all levels of care.




We have to acknowledge the critical role of our rehabilitation workforce, including occupational therapists, physical and rehabilitation medicine doctors, physiotherapists, assistive technology experts, accessibility professionals, speech and language therapists, mental health service providers, rehabilitation nurses, community-based rehabilitation workers and other skilled rehabilitation professionals.

We are proud to submit, for the consideration of the assembly, a draft resolution on "Strengthening Rehabilitation in Health Systems". This resolution is the result of the joint effort of members states from all regions, civil society, and with the guidance and expertise of the WHO secretariat.

This is a call for WHO to set a high standard in promoting access to rehabilitation services for all populations in need and ensuring that rehabilitation becomes a policy priority in health.

Our discussion today, as well as the ambitious resolution before you, sets a clear path for the work of the WHO on this topic for the years ahead. We encourage WHO to send a strong message on the need to accelerate the integration and expansion of rehabilitation services into health systems.

I thank you. 
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